St. John the Baptist Catholic Church

1312 Dallas Street Waco, Texas 76704

Website: www.stjohnswaco.org E-mail: saintjohn1312@yahoo.com

Phone (254) 753-6742

Pastor/Administrator: Father Cyril Ejaidu Confession: Sunday 10:00-10:25 am Mass: Sunday 10:30 am

Mass: Wednesday 6:00 pm

33rd Sunday in Ordinary Time

November 19, 2023

November 26, 2023 Lectors

KOPC

Eucharistic Ministers KOPC

Ministry for the Sick and Homebound

Mrs.Gwendolyn Stewart and Mrs.Carolyn Brown

PhotographerDavid Haliburton

Bulletin Celeste Sheehy

Live-Stream and MusicGreg Guerra



Parish Council Members

<u>Chairman:</u> Father Cyril Ejaidu <u>President</u>: Ms. Faye Stewart <u>Vice President</u>: Mr. Darren Sliva <u>Recording Secretary</u>: TBA

Other members

Mr. Joseph Brown, Mr. Freddy Duron, Mr. Stanley Glynn, Mrs. Sylvia Glynn, Mr. David Gradel, Ms. Roseanne Reyes

Finance Committee:

Mrs. Bobbie Sharkey Mrs. Carolyn Brown Ms. Jessica Breda Mrs. Joyce Fonteneaux Mr. Matthew Sheehy

Knights of Peter Claver Council and Court Council #385

Grand Knight

Mr. Joseph Quinones

Court #385 Grand Lady

Mrs. Teaberta Black

Jesus told his disciples this parable: "A man going on a journey called in his servants and entrusted his possessions to them. To one he gave five talents; to another, two; to a third, one—to each according to his ability. Then he went away." Matthew 25:14–15

Many people dream of doing great things in this life. Those who play sports dream of winning the championship. Those in business dream of growing their business. Artists and actors dream of becoming well-known. In almost everything we do, we dream of excelling. This drive is part of the natural desires God has given to us. When it comes to the most important part of our lives, we must strive to excel also. What is the most important part of our lives? It is the calling we have received to serve the will of God. Therefore, we must strive to unite our natural desire for excellence with our faith so that we will be driven to fulfill the glorious mission God has entrusted to each one of us. Every natural ability we have must be seen as a gift, given to us by God for the purpose of glorifying Him and furthering His Kingdom on earth. In our parable today, the man who went on a journey entrusted each of his servants with a large sum of money. To one he entrusted five talents; to another two; to a third, one. A talent was a measurement of precious metals such as silver or gold. In today's value, one talent of silver would be worth about \$30,000 USD. That's a lot of money entrusted to each of these servants. However, when the master returned, he referred to this initial gift to each as a small amount and then promised to entrust a large amount to the two servants who used the talents well. From a human perspective, we should see the natural gifts that God has given us as a huge amount. From a divine perspective, we must see every natural gift from God as only the beginning. God has so much more He wishes to bestow upon us. In order to obtain those riches of grace, we must first use well what we have been given for God's glory and for the furtherance of His Kingdom. What has our Lord entrusted to you? What gifts and talents do you have? As you think about your natural talents, consider how well you use them for the service of God. Using your natural abilities only for yourself is the same as refusing to use them for God. To the one man who was entrusted with one talent and did nothing with it, the master said, "You wicked, lazy servant!" He then took the one talent away and gave it to the one with ten who was responsible with the master's money. So in our lives, if we fail to dedicate our natural abilities to the service of God, we will lose even the little we have. But if we unite our natural desire for greatness with the call to serve the will of God, then there is no limit to the riches of grace God will bestow. Reflect, today, upon how diligent you are in your drive to fulfill the will of God in your life. If you feel as though you cannot make much of a difference, then try to dispel that idea. Try to do small things well. Work at perfecting your charity in your daily life. Commit yourself to daily prayer. Strive to weed out all sin in your life. Do the small things well and God will smile on these little offerings and transform them into a superabundance of grace.

Most generous Lord, You have entrusted to me a particular mission in life. May I work to excel in that mission, even if it seems small and insignificant. As I do,

please pour forth Your abundant blessings of grace so that I will excel in giving You the greatest glory possible and will be a greater instrument of the coming of Your Kingdom on earth. Jesus, I trust in You.

St. John's Offering November 5, 2023

Regular Offering: \$1,543 Building Fund: \$210

November 12, 2023

Regular Offering: \$785 Building Fund: \$110

Please add names of church members and their family members to the sick list in the foyer of the church so that we may pray for you. We will update the list weekly and remove names from the list monthly. If a name should remain on the list indefinitely, please notify Celeste Sheehy.

Sick List

Father God, we pray for all those who are facing sickness in their bodies. We ask that you restore their health, soothe their pain, and ease their worries. Give them your peace and comfort.

In Jesus name, Amen!

Don McKelvain Sonja Hemstreet Gaines

Hilde Ouellette Jessie Hithe
Julie Hemstreet Stanley Marek
Jazz Rosas Lori Kidd

Christina Lambert

Diocesean News

December 1, 2023, 3:30 pm – December 3, 2023, 12:30 pm – Silent Advent Retreat Give yourself a gift early by preparing for the birth of Our Lord. This silent retreat will include community prayer, reflections, mass, adoration and confession and will be led by Fr. Harry Dean and Brian Egan. The costs are \$295 for a private room, \$255 for a shared room and \$150 for commuters.

Our Mission Statement: To be a faith community bringing the presence of Christ to all by celebrating God's word and the Sacraments.

Our Vision Statement: To build a strong and vibrant community through core values based on love, selflessness, and service.

Announcements

We will have pastries and coffee available in Sophie Hall after Mass every Sunday except the fourth Sunday of the month. Please stop by and visit for a few minutes.

In conjunction with Shepherd's Pantry, we provide a **food pantry for the community in Sophie Hall on the second Saturday of every month.** Contact Sylvia Glynn if you would like to volunteer to help.

November 14, 2023, 6:45 pm – 7:45 pm – For decades, John Pisciotta has been a dynamic pro-life leader in Central Texas. On the topic of **"The Promise and Peril for Pro-Life Progress in the Post-Roe Era"**, John will present to the Central Texas Fellowship of Catholic Men at the Ret Kat building 5034 Franklin Avenue. To learn about Pro-Life Waco, check out <u>prolifewaco.com</u>. For questions contact Robert Tunmire 254-745-2502.

November 19, 2023 – We will have a special collection for the **Catholic Campaign for Human Development (CCHD).**

November 26, 2023 – We will have a special collection for the **Catholic Services Appeal.** Your gift to the Catholic Services Appeal (CSA) supports men discerning vocations to the priesthood and diaconate, priests currently serving and retired priests. Your gift helps to sustain Catholic schools, religious education, and ministerial formation.

December 2, 2023, 6:30 pm – 7:30 pm – ACTS is holding an **Advent Celebration**. Please join us as we prepare in joyful anticipation for the birth of Jesus. There will be FOOD, FAITH, FUN for the children, and FRIENDSHIP. This is an opportunity for brothers and sisters to come together and visit at **ST. JEROME PARISH** in the **MOTHER TERESA CENTER.**

Contact Carolyn Brown or Gwendolyn Stewart either while at church or email at saintjohn1312@yahoo.com if you are aware of a church member who is ill, hospitalized, or homebound.

If you are interested in **becoming a member of St. John's**, please fill out the membership card located in the foyer of the church. St. John's would like to welcome our new members and our guests. We are so very glad to have you with us.

If you have **items for the bulletin**, please submit them to Celeste Sheehy at saintjohn1312@yahoo.com. Please submit all items **by 5:00 pm on Thursday** to allow time to prepare the bulletin for Sunday Mass.